
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Mr. John M. Tenaglia 
Principal Director, Defense Pricing and Contracting 
Office of the Under Secretary of Defense (Acquisition and Sustainment) 
Department of Defense 
3060 Defense Pentagon 
Washington, DC 20301-3060 

 
Re: Department of Defense Certification Letter for Fiscal Year 2024 

 
Dear Mr. Tenaglia: 

 
I, Katrina Brisbon, as Senior Procurement Executive of the Department of Health and Human 
Services (HHS), certify in accordance with the requirements of Section 801 of the National 
Defense Authorization Act for Fiscal Year (FY) 2008, and implemented by Federal Acquisition 
Regulation (FAR) 17.703(a), that the following HHS contracting office will comply with the 
Department of Defense (DoD) procurement requirements for FY 2024. 

 
 National Institutes of Health (NIH), National Institutes of Health 

Information Technology Acquisition and Assessment Center (NITAAC) 
 

Questions regarding this matter may be directed to my attention at katrina.brisbon@hhs.gov or 
via phone at 202-963-8252. 

 

 
H. Katrina Brisbon 
Deputy Assistant Secretary for Acquisitions 
and Senior Procurement Executive, HHS 

 Henrietta K. 
Brisbon -S

Digitally signed by 
Henrietta K. Brisbon -S 
Date: 2023.09.26 
12:36:56 -04'00'


